Report #30/01/15/806 - Councillor Grills

HCM Recreation Committee Meeting held January 21, 2015

We have received an excellent accounting of the activities of the HCM Recreation Committee meetings by way of the Meeting Minutes in today's package. I would like to highlight decisions that will require attention of council.

The committee discussed allocation of surplus funds as requested at the January 9th Council meeting. The committee feels at this time the \$3924.00 should be allocated to the Old Mackey Park improvement fund. The large donated grill is manageable for the moment. The committee would like to see how the outdoor space at the back of the hall is impacted by the new Ontario smoking regulations during the summer months before taking action on a deck or patio.

Discussion of the Use of Park Lands Bylaw is still on our radar and is at the top of the agenda for the February 18th meeting. This bylaw contains many and various topics that often overlap. I will separate the bylaw into smaller discussion points for our review process and have some recommendations for the February 27th Council meeting.

Many thanks to the tireless volunteers who work on this committee!

Councillor Debbi Grills